MINUTES - BCA Meeting - When: Wednesday, June 20th @ 7:00 p.m.
Location: Clubhouse
 

Welcoming of New Board Members:

· Stephanie McCarthy – Wilkinsburg At Large
· Justin McCarthy – Wilkinsburg At Large
· Bill Miller – Penn Hills At Large
· Tara Taylor – Blackboard Editor
· Recruiting Open Positions – Facilities Director, Ways & Means Director, 2013 President 
2012 Events
· Garage Sale Results – We made $230 and had 1 new BCA membership.
· 4th of July Bike Parade – Ceil is coordinating the 4th of July events again this year. 

· Carnival – August 19th 

Maria is planning a large number of games for the carnival such as golf, bean bag toss, dunking tank, face painting.  We will be selling tickets for each of the games. Maria is in the initial stages of planning but does have some tasks required to support the event:

· Advertising Signs – Ceil will talk with Tara about making some signs.
· Email Blast– We are going to ask Sarah to send an email request for donations for toys as prizes for the kids, as well as donations for baked goods and candy.
· WPJWA – It was suggested that we contact WPJWA for water donations.
· Flip a Lid 3 – Tentatively scheduled before September 22nd.
· Fall Fest & 3K Race – Saturday, October 13th – Damon and Judi will contact the bands from last year to see if they will perform again.  It was suggested that we get more pumpkins this year as last year we ran out.
2012 / 2013 Goals: We reviewed our 2013 Goals
1. Successfully appeal 2013 Property Assessment

2. Revitalize BCA with memberships/donations and initiate 2013 Jubilee Campaign

3. Increase re-occurring rentals with an emphasis on educational programs

4. Pursue non-profit status

Treasury 
· Cash: We have $4,462 in cash. Ron is able to pay our monthly outstanding payments ($1,495) and re-occurring payments ($3,755).  We are behind on taxes and owe Woodland Hills SD ($830), Churchill ($547), Allegheny County ($541).
· 2012 Allegheny County Assessment Status: We are not on the docket yet but Jen Suiters confirmed they have our appeal paperwork.  The board asked what happens if the assessment sticks and we end up defaulting on tax payments.  Steve Jurman told us the county will take the building and grounds but the membership and board are not on the hook for any defaults on the taxes.

· Porta Potty: Ceil mentioned that some of the neighbors are asking about having a porta potty in the park again. Jen will find out the cost, but due to expenses the likelihood is low we can afford one for all summer.

Rentals (8:00 – 8:15) –Jen Suiters

· We have a new Rental Director Conor Lennon who is commission based.  
· New Rates have been implemented and include coverage for the Rental Director Commission ($50).  Also we have been enforcing the damage deposit more stringently.    

· CCAC / Churchill Status: CCAC is not interesting in paying rent for the building at this time. Diane Law mentioned that Shelia Moser (Blackridge resident) is on the Churchill Recreation Committee.  Diane suggested we target early fall to work with Shelia on some ideas for Churchill’s use of the grounds. 
Nominate Committees (8:15 – 8:45)
· 2013 Blackridge Jubilee (Fundraising Chair & Black Tie Event)
· We discussed having a fundraiser and some kind of event to celebrate the building being 60 years.  We discussed having it offsite, but it was decided to do the event at the Clubhouse to support the grounds and to show off the building.  We also discussed a massive, year-long fundraising campaign with recognition of donors at the Black Tie Event.  It was suggested to make it a suit and tie / cocktail event versus black tie event.
· We nominated the following committee members: Ron Kotun / Bill Miller (Chairs), Stephanie McCarthy, Justin McCarthy, Damon Mahon, Ceil Greber.
· Damon suggested we look at a website called “kickstarter” as a way to track and fund donations. 
· Non-Profit Status Application 
· This was tabled until the next meeting.
Welcome Wagon & Neighborhood Etiquette 

· Diane Law and Judi Roth have suggested we bring back the Welcome Wagons.  
· The strategy is to increase our presence and face-to-face contact with new community members, to increase community engagement and to educate the community about the etiquette we have come to love in Blackridge.  
· Diane has offered to chair this committee which has the objectives of 1: putting together the welcome wagon contents / packet 2: developing the distribution strategy 3: working with the existing Block Captains to distribute the packets. 
· The following people have volunteered to help on the committee: Audrey F, Jen Suiters, Judi Roth.
· We are targeting our first meeting to work on the Welcome Wagon contents on July 12th at Diane’s house.
Facilities Update

· Judi is planning on pleating and hanging curtains on Saturday, July 14th.  She needs about 10 volunteers, 4 ladders and a steamer.
· Jen will put out a blast for the resources required on July 14th. 
Action Items:

· From Last Meeting 

· Appraisal: Jen to follow up with commercial appraiser contacts at Howard Hanna.
· Insurance: Jen will send current Insurance and Acri proposal to Steve for review.
· Recruiting: Each board member is requested to think of 2 – 3 people each that we could approach to mentor for 2013 President & Vice President.
· New Action Items

· Carnival Advertising Signs – Ceil will talk with Tara about making some signs.
· Carnival Email Blast–Sarah to request donations for toys as prizes for the kids, as well as donations for baked goods and candy.

· Fall Fest Bands: Damon and Judi will contact the bands from last year to see if they will perform again.

· Porta Potty: Jen will find out the cost, but due to expenses the likelihood is low we can afford one for all summer.

· Blackridge Jubilee:  Ron / Bill to kick off committee activities.
· Welcome Wagon Committee: Start working on contents on July 12th at Diane’s house.
· Curtains: Jen will put out a blast for the resources required on July 14th. 
Next Meeting: Wednesday, July 18, 2012 @ 7:00 PM @ Clubhouse
